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Hampton Villageôs  
Year at a Glance 

January 
18 

Playground 
Planning Meeting 

January 
24 
 

Traffic Review @ 
Hampton Free 

Methodist Church  
7 ï 9 pm 

January 
25 

Ernest Lindner 
Kindergarten 

Information Night 
6:30 pm 

Dundonald School  

January 
31  

St. Lorenzo 
Kindergarten 

Information Night 
at St. Peter School 

7:00pm  

More events may be added at later 
dates 

 
 
 

Hampton Village Rink Update 
A big Thank You to everyone on the Board, their family, friends and the 

many community residents who have pitched in with the rink relocation project. 
Without your help this project would not have happened this year. Your help 
and enthusiasm is appreciated. The new rink will be a valuable recreation asset 
in our neighbourhood for decades to come, and will, once again, be a gathering 

place for our community!  

What has been doneé  

¶ The plan for the new rink was developed after research by Ron L., the 
former Rink Coordinator. Michelle, a community resident, prepared 
professional drawings for Ronôs plan. 

¶ City staff surveyed the rink site to mark elevations for levelling and then 
again to mark the corners of the rink. They also did the initial levelling of 
the rink site.  

¶ Ashley, a Hampton Village resident helping with the rink relocation project, 
coordinated the build of the rink ï he arranged for Nordic to install the 
posts/mesh and another professional crew to install the wood boards 
based on the original redevelopment plans. The rink is the same size as 
the old one but the 2ò x 4ò treated wood makes the rink look really great! 

¶ TM Construction helped in many ways including: adding soil and levelling 
the inside of the rink, preparing the pad for the rink shack and skirting the 
bottom exterior of the rink to maintain the earth pack inside he rink. 

¶ Community Association volunteers and community residents held a work 
bee to re-install the Puck Board. Thank you Cathy, Ron, Kelly, Glen, Jarett, 
Jackson, Jan, Pat, and Trent! 

¶ Brunnerôs trenched in the water service. 

¶ Another contractor moved the rink shack back to the rink site. 
¶ Peter, another community resident, is helping install the lighting for the 

community rink. Peter is working with Cathy and Aim Electric on the 
lighting plan and logistics. The trenching for the lighting is complete and 
two light posts have already been installed! 

What is yet to be completedé 

The locating of the portables at the school and the extreme cold weather has 
slowed the remaining projects. The biggest outstanding project is for 
SaskPower to connect the power to the rink shack. This power heats the water 
line, keeping the water from freezing so flooding of the rink can occur. At point 
of writing, we do not have a confirmed date for this to occur. We will explore 
other rink flooding options if there is a further delay with the power connection. 
We will be planning a big rink grand opening towards the end of January. 
Watch our Facebook page for more details! For more rink information see page 
12.

Hampton Village Community Association 
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saskhvca.com and on Facebook www.facebook.com/hamptonvillage 
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Hello Hampton Village residents. I wanted to share some information in regards to Hampton Village 
Development. Over these next two years we are going to be seeing a lot of things happening in this 
neighbourhood.  
 

Off Leash Dog Park 

 
The off leash Dog Park tender was 
awarded on Sept 21st. The city is 
waiting on the bonding and 
insurance letters from the contractor. 
The delay for the tender release was 
due to proper drainage infrastructure 
for rain storm events being installed. 
This was signed off in Sept. The 
location (picture attached) is 1435 
Richardson Rd. and the contractor 
was able to start clearing shrubbery 
and surface material this fall. This 
project will be completed in 2017. 
 

 

 

 

The Fire Hall Designated Land beside Shoppers ï New Zoning as of November 28th 

At the Council hearing on November 28th the vacant lot between the Church and Shopperôs Drug Mart was 
rezoned to B2 zoning. This gives us the green light to look for investors to build what I personally want to 
see...Restaurant / lounge, coffee shops etc... The Fire Hall will be moving to a future location of Claypool Drive 
and Latrace Rd once itôs completed to Claypool. 
 

McClocklin Rd. (between East Hampton and Claypool Drive) 

This is the first item to be addressed in the Concept Plan for the Hampton Business Park. McClocklin Road 
was never designed to be a main road and must be replaced with a proper road, lighting, and sidewalks. Iôm 
working with DREAM to try to make this happen next spring. I will keep you posted.  
 

Hampton Village Traffic Review - Results 

The City Administration will be coming back with the traffic review recommendations for Hampton Village on 
Jan 24th, 2017 from 7-9pm at the Hampton Free Methodist Church. Reminders will be mailed out to 
Hampton residents in December. 
  
If you have any questions please email me at troy.davies@saskatoon.ca or feel free to give me a call at  

306-361-0201.  

 

mailto:troy.davies@saskatoon.ca
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François Rivard, Principal 
St. Lorenzo Ruiz School 
 

 
 

frivard@gscs.sk.ca  
or 306-659-7146 

 
St. Lorenzo Ruiz Catholic School Updates 

It is hard to believe that we are already in the month of December. It was 
a pleasure meeting so many families during our fall community meeting 
and registration night. A reminder that student registrations are now being 
accepted. Families can get all the registration information on our school 
website: https://www.gscs.ca/studentsandfamilies/schools/lor.  Although 
registrations are accepted all year, we hope to have the vast majority of 
registrations complete by the end of January, 2017. Having accurate 
registration numbers helps with staffing and resource allocation. Our St. 
Lorenzo Playground committee has met two times to plan for play 
structures for the new school. In partnership with Saskatoon Public 
Schools, the City of Saskatoon as well as the Hampton Village 
Community Association we have been working on a plan to have play 
structures for our school. 

Mark January 31st, 2017 @ 7:00pm on your calendars for the St. 
Lorenzo Kindergarten Information Night at St. Peterôs School. Parents 
can expect to meet the Kindergarten teacher and receive information 
about kindergarten programing at St. Lorenzo. The school principal will 
also answer questions from parents with children from grades 1-8 who 
also want to attend and register. 

If families have any questions, feel free to contact the school principal, 
François Rivard (frivard@gscs.sk.ca or 306-659-7146). Looking forward 
to building our amazing St. Lorenzo School Community together.  

 
 

Mitch Kachur, Principal 
Ernest Linder School 
 

 
 

306.683.7151 (Caroline Robins 
School) until February 1 

 
Ernest Lindner Public Elementary School Updates 
 
Hello! My name is Mitch Kachur and I am excited to be a part of your 
community as the neighborhood of Hampton Village looks forward to the 
opening of Ernest Lindner School. We are excited it is less than a year 
way from opening! 

Registrations are now being accepted. You can register 
at http://www.spsd.sk.ca/school/ernestlindner/About/registration/   
Registering early will help us in planning for the proper number of staff. 
We hope to have all of our registrations by March 1, 2017. 
 
The Ernest Lindner Kindergarten Information Night will be Wednesday, 
January 25, 2017 at 6:30 p.m. in Dundonald School. Please come 
out and meet our Kindergarten teachers. 
 
A Twitter account has been created for our school. You are welcome to 
follow us at https://twitter.com/ernestschool or you can search 
@ErnestSchool  
 
Please do not hesitate to contact the principal, Mitch Kachur, at 
306.683.7151 (Caroline Robins School) until February 1st. After 
February 1st, 306.683.7560 (Ernest Lindner office). 
 

I look forward to meeting you. Mitch Kachur 

 

mailto:frivard@gscs.sk.ca
https://www.gscs.ca/studentsandfamilies/schools/lor
mailto:frivard@gscs.sk.ca
http://www.spsd.sk.ca/school/ernestlindner/About/registration/
https://twitter.com/ernestschool
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Winter Programming & Indoor 
Kindersoccer 

Registration Night  

Hampton Free Methodist Church 
January 4th 6- 8 p.m.  

Adults 
Day of the week Time  Location  Cost 

Monday  
YOGA 

8 - 9   
Starting January 18 

Bishop Klein $60 

Tuesday 
Spanish 

7 - 8  
(10 classes) 

HFMC $40 

Tuesday 
Bootcamp/Core 
Body/Kettlebell  

 6:30 - 7:30  
Starting January 17  

Caswell School   
 

$60 

Classes start the week of January 23rd (unless otherwise noted) 
and run through the week of April 3rd  

with no classes the week of February 20th. 

 

  
Children 

Day of the week Time  Location  Cost 

Monday  
Toddler Dance (2-3yrs) 

5:30-6pm HFMC  $25 

Monday  
Hip Hop (4-6yrs) 

6-6:30pm HFMC $25 

Monday  
Hip Hop (7-9yrs) 

6:30-7pm HFMC $25 

Wednesday 
Kindersoccer 

6 ï 6:46 pm & 6:45 ï 7:30 pm HFMC  

Thursday 
Instructed Open Gym (7 ï 12 yrs) 

6:00 ï 7pm   

Friday 
Cheer (7-12yrs) 

6:30-7pm HFMC $40. 

Classes start the week of January 23rd  
and run through the week of April 3rd  

with no classes the week of February 20th. 
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Update from the Gardens of Hampton Village 
 
The first year of the Gardens of Hampton Village has 
come to a close and it was a great success. Twenty 
seven individual plots plus a community plot were 
planted, maintained, and harvested. During the 
summer gardeners participated in a compost workshop 
hosted by Lisa Howse from the Saskatchewan Waste 
Reduction Council. Through this process materials for 
compost bins were provided by the council and Lisa 
showed gardeners how to construct and use the bins 
effectively. Thank you Lisa! This fall gardeners 
constructed some low profile garden boxes to correct 
the slope on the edges of the garden. This will help with 
water loss and soil erosion next year. Thank you CHEP 
for granting our garden the funds for this project. In the 
spring of 2017 signs will be posted identifying the 
garden and directing community members to the community plot. We are also happy to announce that our local 
Sparks group will be helping to plant and care for our community plot next year, instilling garden skills in the next 
generation while learning about their local community.  
 
Currently, The Gardens of Hampton Village has a substantial Waitlist. We have an email address to which you 
can direct questions, ask to be put on the Waitlist, volunteer or offer resources, 
hamptonvillagecommunitygarden.com. 
 

http://hamptonvillagecommunitygarden.com/
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Be a Snow Angel! 

If your neighbour is elderly, has 
health concerns, or mobility 
restrictions, lend a hand by clearing 
their sidewalk. 

Nominate your 
Snow Angel! 

If you receive help from a 
neighbour/relative ï nominate them 
as a Snow Angel! 
You can mail in their name and 
phone number to:  
Public Works,  
City of Saskatoon, 222 ï 3rd 
Avenue North, Saskatoon SK  
S7K 0J5.  
Tell us how your Snow Angel has 
brightened your day. Once 
nominated, weôll send your Snow 
Angel a thank you and enter them in 
a prize draw! 

Volunteers are needed to 
help with special events. 

Please contact 
president@saskhvca.com to 

have your name added to 
the volunteer data base. 

 
 

 

 

 

mailto:president@saskhvca.com
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PUMPKINS in the PARK 

 
 

One of our goals as a community association is to 
promote a sense of community and enrich the 
quality of life in our neighbourhood. Pumpkins in the 
Park is an opportunity to promote community while 
visiting with neighbours and enjoying one last look 
at all the creatively carved pumpkins. It is quite a 
sight to see so many pumpkins decorating the 
ledge at Hampton Village Fountain. This year we 
had over 115 pumpkins. Some were hugeð
weighing over 40 pounds and some were small. 
Some were painted and some were carved. All 
were beautiful to see.  Hot chocolate and cookies 
were enjoyed by almost 100 people who came to 
enjoy the spectacle before the pumpkins were 
collected to be taken to compost. Many thanks to 
the Sparks Troup who came to the event and 
assisted with counting pumpkins and extinguishing 
the candles at the end of the evening. 

 

 
 

 
Pumpkins in the Park was part of CTV Moring Live 

 on November 1st 

 

 

  

115 pumpkins headed for compost! 


